
December 4, 2024

Dear 8th Grade Families,

I have some good news that may come as a relief to many of you: the deadline for
submitting high school applications, the LaGuardia application, and any additional
materials has been extended to Monday, December 9, 2024!

Below are some helpful tips for submitting additional materials:

Students can submit virtual auditions (and assessments for some screened programs)
online directly through their MySchools account.

● Make sure that the file name does not have special characters like pound signs,
hashtags, hyphens, underscores, etc. (#,-,/,_).

● Upload on a different browser.
● Use laptop instead of a mobile device.
● Make sure the file is smaller than 500 MB. If you need to compress a file, use this

website: clideo.com/compress-video(Open external link).
● If you are using a google doc or SharePoint file, please change it to a pdf or word

file.
● Do not submit zip files.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Warm wishes,

Lisa Bell-Lemm, LCSW
The Math & Science Exploratory School
345 Dean Street
Brooklyn, NY 11217
Lbell@ms447.org

https://www.schools.nyc.gov/enrollment/enroll-grade-by-grade/high-school/high-school-auditions
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclideo.com%2Fcompress-video&data=05%7C02%7Clbell13%40schools.nyc.gov%7C38ca7d6324e94995b18308dd14a1a692%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638689406704230344%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lshrm%2FTxMpLt7AhX99d98dbrKJztkug4epxgt3Xzpvk%3D&reserved=0

